

Board Direction

Ref: PL06S.245500

The submissions on this file and the Inspector's report were considered at a Board meeting held on 15th January 2016.

The Board decided to refuse permission generally in accordance with the following reasons and considerations.

Reasons and Considerations

Having regard to the planning history of the site and specifically to condition 5 of the An Bord Pleanala decision Ref. PL06S.243924 it is considered that in the absence of compliance with the said condition 5 the PD would endanger public safety by reason of traffic hazard and would therefore be contrary to the PP and SD of the area.

In deciding not to accept the Inspector's recommendation to grant permission for the proposed revised entrance, the Board considered that this matter had already been fully addressed in a previous grant of permission and that compliance with same remained outstanding as set out above.

Board Member:

Date: 15th January 2016

G.J. Dennison